Minutes

West Liberty State College Board of Governors

Executive Committee

October 6, 2003

Executive Committee Members: Brad Blair, Jim Frum, John Gompers, and John Moore.

WLSC Administrators: Richard Owens

1.
Call to Order: Chairman Frum convened the Executive Committee meeting at 7:30 a.m. in the Conference Room of Wheeling Clinic.  The Executive Committee approved the agenda for the Board meeting on October 10, 2003 to be held at West Liberty State College.

2.
WLSC Policy No. 100-A, “Part-Time and Temporary Classified Staff Employees:  The Executive Committee discussed again the recommendation from the administration regarding a policy, number 100-A, regarding part-time and temporary classified staff employees.  The Executive Committee voted unanimously to recommend the policy draft from the administration to the full Board at the October 10, 2003 meeting.  The item is on the agenda.

3.
Bond and Financial Update:  There was a discussion of bond and financial issues.  Brad Blair indicated that the Finance Committee would be monitoring compliance with the bond in regard to financial matters.  Dr. Owens indicated that he had not yet received nominees from classified staff council, faculty senate, and student government association regarding individuals from those three areas to serve as additional resource persons as needed by the Committee.

The Executive Committee approved resubmission of a list of capital budget items to the Policy Commission.  This list parallels a list approved last year and the year before containing capital items needed by the college in areas that might be covered under the Budget Digest if budget digest money happened to be available to fund them.  The Policy Commission has established certain priorities and criteria for these requests.  They need to be in areas of safety, ADA compliance, or instruction.  The Executive Committee approved the list as submitted.  Again, the list is consistent with what was approved but not funded last year and the year before.  There is no estimate as to what money might be available in the Budget Digest this year.  However, according to the unity agenda agreed to by the presidents, the chancellor, and the Policy Commission, the colleges and universities will respectfully request that the legislature put any Budget Digest monies earmarked for higher education into a pool of funds that would be used to offset cuts projected for higher education budgets in FY ’05 rather than apportioning the Digest funds to specific institutions for specific projects.  

4.
Preview Technology Master Plan:  President Owens previewed the Technology Master Plan that will be presented to the Board of Governors on October 10, 2003.  This plan is a result of nearly two years of work, including many open meetings, committees, and information gathering sessions on campus as well as the participation of both engineering and architectural consultants and technology consultants.

5.
Other:  The meeting adjourned at 8:40 a.m.
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